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L'Ordre du Bon Temps fundraising gala held Thursday, November 
12th at the Wyndham Garden Hotel Acadiana in Lafayette was a 
GREAT success thanks to all of the sponsors, donors and volunteers. 

The Acadian Memorial Foundation sincerely appreciates this vote of 
confidence as does the curator and staff of the Acadian Memorial. 

Grand Masters led the program as Preston Guillotte, Grand Master I 
gave the Invocation, Grand Master II, Ray Trahan presented the    
official Grand Master pin, Grand Master IV, Raymond Hebert read 
"The Story of L'Ordre du Bon Temps" and Grand Master VI, Ernest 
Freyou performed induction ceremonies and passed the insignia of 
the order to Grand Master VII, Paul A. Durand. 

Durand, CEO and President of St. Martin Bank & Trust Co., is a 
member of the Board of Directors and a long-time supporter of the 
Foundation's events especially the annual Acadian Memorial Festival. 

Continuing a long standing tradition, a costumed "Champlain" aka Mr. James Akers, called out Fifteen     
Gentlemen to toast the new Grand Master with the toasting led by Grand Master Freyou.   

Grand Master Durand's first duty was to induct a new member of L'Ordre du Bon Temps Louisiane, Patricia 
GuteKunst.  "Patty" is also a member of the Foundation Board of Directors and fulfilled the requirement for 
membership by maintaining dues to Friends of the Foundation and paying the membership fee for L'Ordre du 
Bon Temps Louisiane.  She received a beautiful and unique Certificate as a Distinguished Member and the 
Medallion of the Order. 

An added attraction to the event was a large variety of Silent Auction items 
which included several offerings of different flavors of Louisiana-made rum, the 
Tabasco food tour for two, a Spa makeover for eight and many other wonderful  
things that were scooped up by an eager crowd. 

Guest speaker was Senator Fred H. Mills, Jr., also a member of the Founda-
tion's Board of Directors.  Mills delivery emphasized  the success of the "new 
Acadians", a play on the term "nouvelle Acadie" first used by the priest who   
accompanied the Acadians to the Attakapas and Opelousas districts in 1765.   
And, true to form he also entertained with jokes and funny stories. 

Mills also conducted a live auction of a George Rodrigue print titled "Cat Tie", 
and it was his lively encouragement of the bidding that netted a nice large sum 
for the fundraising effort.                                                       

Continues on page 5�. 
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Friend of the Foundation 

  Shirley Richard Berard, Broussard, La.   Lynne H. Bonin, St. Martinville, La.                                                 
  Jeffery Boudreau, Bell City, La.    Delores G. Citizen, Beaumont, Tx.                                                  
  Christi Disher, St. Martinville, La.   Paul A. Durand, Lafayette, La                                                           
  Tracy Frederick, New Iberia, La.    Mavis Arnaud Frugé, Arnaudville, La.                                                
  Preston Guillotte, New Iberia, La.   Patricia GuteKunst, St. Martinville, La.          
  Nelwyn Hebert, New Iberia, La.                                         Peggy Hulin, St. Martinville, La.  
  Landmark of Acadiana, St. Martinville, La.  Candace Preston, Big Bend, Co.                                                      
  Renée Trahan Richard, New Iberia, La.   Dorothy G. Taylor, Grandview, Mo. 

  Friend with Spouse    

  Louis & Connie Fournet, Franklin, La.   Lovess & Ella Hebert, Lafayette, La.                                                
  Jimmie & Rose Marie Powell, Baton Rouge, La.  Irving & Doris Thibodeaux, Morse, La. 

Cal l ing Al l  Cajuns November/December 2015 

    

Letter from the PresidentLetter from the PresidentLetter from the PresidentLetter from the President    

2 

 

First, I hope you have all had a wonderful Thanksgiving holiday.   

 

Secondly, I want to thank and commend the few board members and volunteers 
who carried the lion’s share of the work in organizing and putting on the L’Ordre  
du Bon Temps Gala. You did a beautiful and masterful job.  Thank you as well to 
Mr. Paul Durand for serving as our Grand Master this year. 

 

Thank you to all who contributed to the L’Ordre du Bon Temps Gala.  The Gala is 
the Acadian Memorial’s primary fundraiser, and the funds raised are used for up-
keep, maintenance, updating, and operation of the Acadian Memorial. 

 

The Board of the Acadian Memorial Foundation has now focused on the planning and organization of its next 
Acadian Memorial Heritage Festival, which will be held in March 2016.  I implore you to volunteer to help with 
the planning and organization of the festival, and to volunteer to assist at the festival itself. 

 

The Board of the Acadian Memorial Foundation recently voted to again hold a raffle fundraiser, where it will 
print and sell 200 tickets at the cost of $25.00 per ticket.  Each ticket purchased prior to the first drawing, will 
have 27 opportunities to win $100.00, $50.00, and $25.00 in cash.  Drawings will be held every month, begin-
ning in March 2016 and ending in November 2016.  Hopefully the tickets will be available for purchase prior to 
Christmas, as they certainly make great stocking stuffers.  Please plan on purchasing at least one ticket, and 
please help in the sales of the tickets. 

 

In conclusion, I wish you all a wonderful and safe holiday season.  Please keep all of our friends in France 
and Belgium in mind and remember them in your prayers during these turbulent and difficult times. 

Sincerely, 

Randal Menard 

 

    

Welcome to our new and renewed friendsWelcome to our new and renewed friendsWelcome to our new and renewed friendsWelcome to our new and renewed friends    
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L’ordre du bon temps louisiane 2015 supportersL’ordre du bon temps louisiane 2015 supportersL’ordre du bon temps louisiane 2015 supportersL’ordre du bon temps louisiane 2015 supporters    

Champlain Level 

Mr.  J.E. Delahoussaye & Chevron Company 

Mr. Paul A. Durand & & St. Martin Bank & Trust Co. 

Mr. Wayne Hollier & Hollier's Specialty Roofing, Inc  

Dr. & Mrs. David Maraist 

Mr.  Kenneth J. Phipps & KJP Investors LLC  

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Quinlan & First National Bankers Bank  

Mr.  David Sipos & Vermilion River Tool & Equipment Co.  

Chevalier Level 

Ms. Missy Bienvenu Andrade            Mr. Trent Angers & Acadiana Publishing                          
Judge C. Thomas Bienvenu, Jr.      Mr. Eddie Bienvenu                                                              
Mrs. Sylvia S. Bienvenu      Mr. Daniel Blanchard                                                           
Mrs. Lynne H. Bonin       Mr. Phil Boudreaux & Andrus, Boudreaux, Landry & Coussan 
Broussard, Poché, Lewis & Breaux LLP     Mr. & Mrs. Roger Bourgeois & Bourgeois & Associates       
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Bulliard       Ms. Camille Bulliard           
Mrs. Hazel L. Comeaux       Mrs. Melissa B. Duchaine           
Mr. John P. Ducrest      Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Durand, Jr           
Mr. Leonard Eisenstein      Mr. Jason El Koubi                                                                 
Mr. & Mrs. John Fell         Mr. Trent Folse & Henderson Implement & Marine         
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Formeller & Shamrock Office Supply    Dr. & Mrs. Craig  Frederick                                     
Mrs. Mavis A. Frugé       Ms. Roxsan Godeaux                                                            
Dr. Martin Guidry        Mrs. Tiny Guillotte                                                               
Mrs. Patricia GuteKunst      Mr. Billy Hebert                                                                     
Mr. Obi Hulin & Hulco Printers, Inc.     Mrs. Michelle V. Johnson                                                     
Mr. Donald D. Landry       Mr. Brian Lankau & Lankau Cabinets & Custom Woodworks        
Mrs. Suzanne B. Lemoine          Mr. Randal Menard & Randal L. Menard Law Corporation         
Mr. Eric Mouton & B & M Oilfield Supply    Mr. J.C. Pauley & CWLCC, LCC                                           
Mr. Warren Perrin & Acadian Heritage Museum   Mr. R. W. Petree                                                                   
Mr. Fernand J. Privat, Jr.      Mrs. Renée T. Richard                                                              
Mr. & Mrs. Rogers Romero      Mr. & Mrs. Earl Siadous                                                            
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Smith & Landmark of Acadiana    Mr. & Mrs. Irving Thibodeaux                                              
Mrs. Brenda C. Trahan      Mr. Paul Tweedy & Catahoula-LaSalle Bank          
Ms. Gayle Van Eaton & Ms. Nancy Broussard &  Van Eaton & Romero 

Donors 

Mr. Frank Kiridly       Bottom Line Equipment Co.                                                    
J. B. Levert Foundation, Inc.     Marcello’s Wine Market                     
Ronny Theriot Community Projects Fund, NPC                      Alex Theriot, Jr. Memorial Fund by Loretta Theriot 

Champlain's Fifteen Gentlemen    

Preston Guillotte       Ray Trahan      Raymond Hebert                     
Ernest Freyou      J. E. Delahoussaye      Joe Quinlan                            
David Sipos        Wayne Hollier       Guy Labbé                                 
Dr. David Maraist       Daniel J. Menard      Senator Fred H. Mills, Jr.     
Randal L. Menard     Eddie Bienvenu       Martin Guidry    
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200 Cash Raffle  

The Cash Raffle ended with the November drawing and the Foundation thanks everyone who 
bought a ticket and helped with this, our newest fundraiser. 

It was successful and once again, we will be selling tickets starting in December with the first draw-
ing at the Acadian Memorial Festival in March. 

We paid out $175 each month from March to November and each ticket holder has multiple times to 
win because your ticket is eligible for all twenty-seven drawings - if it is pulled as the winning ticket 
on the $100 draw, it goes back in the jar for each of the other two drawings for that month. 

Mavis Frugé, Board member from Arnaudville chaired the event.  

September 16th drawing 

$25 - Tkt. #195 - Sylvia Bienvenu, New Iberia, LA 

$50 - Tkt. #001 - Randy Menard, Lafayette, LA 

$100 - Tkt. #103 - Fred Mills, Breaux Bridge, LA 

October 31st drawing 

$25 - Tkt. #161 - Paul Hardy, Baton Rouge, LA 

$50 - Tkt. #100 - Daniel Gosserand, Ventress, LA 

$100 - Tkt. #191 - Christina Dawson, Port Allen, LA 

November 12th drawing 

$25 - Tkt. #015 - Martin Guidry, Baton Rouge, LA 

$50 - Tkt. #193 - Nicholas Bienvenu, St. Martinville, LA   

 $100 - Tkt. #006 Elizabeth Menard, Lafayette, LA  

   � 

  

        Cash Raffle winners      
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Acadians Acadians Acadians Acadians ————part iv will continue in the February      part iv will continue in the February      part iv will continue in the February      part iv will continue in the February      

issue of issue of issue of issue of calling all cajunscalling all cajunscalling all cajunscalling all cajuns 



Cal l ing Al l  Cajuns November/December 2015 5 

   

Accolades for the work of the  foundation Accolades for the work of the  foundation Accolades for the work of the  foundation Accolades for the work of the  foundation  

LDBT Continued from page 1-. 

Attendees were offered dance lessons by local Cajun dancers Lou and Cal 
Courville who showed off their talent with a short performance then led a group 
from the audience through several basic steps.   Allons Danser Nous is their 
teaching DVD. 

Closing remarks were made by Foundation Board President, Randal L. Menard. 

L'Ordre du Bon Temps Louisiane was 
organized in 2006 and commemorates 
a social event created by Samuel de 
Champlain in 1606 considered to be 
the oldest social club in North       
America.  The objective of the        
Louisiana club is to provide fellowship 

and good cheer to members at a gourmet banquet with the motto,  
Laissez Les Bon Temps Rouler - which was certainly fulfilled on 12 
November 2015, 409 years after Champlain's first toast! 

New Member Inducted into L'Ordre du Bon Temps Louisiane 

Newest member of Louisiana's own L'Ordre du Bon Temps        
Louisiane, Patricia "Patty" GuteKunst receives her Certificate and 
Medallion from Grand Master VII, Paul A. Durand at the gala event 
on November 12th. Cheryl Thomas Stromeyer of Baton Rouge, also 
a new member, was not able to attend.  See Friends of the Founda-
tion form for information on becoming a member of L'Ordre du Bon 
Temps Louisiane.    � 

Reprinted with permission from the author. 

In a recent letter to Paul Durand, L’Ordre du Bon Temps 2015 Grand Master, Frank Kiridly of Smithtown, New York 

writes:   

With great joy we learned about Acadian Memorial honoring you to be Grand Master for L’Ordre du 

Bon Temps.  From what I read in your letter Acadian Memorial is a worthy organization that upholds 

and preserves the cultural and historic value on which this country was founded.  I especially appreci-

ate it being a first generation immigrant from Franco-Lebanese heritage.  So congratulations Paul! 

Thank you very much for your kind invitation and we wish we could attend in person.  Please accept 

our donation to the foundation.   

   Bon chance! Et laissez les bon temps rouler.   

       Very truly yours, 

       Frank Kiridly 

We graciously acknowledge the kind words and support received from Mr. Kiridly.   



Cal l ing Al l  Cajuns November/December 2015 

 

250 years of Acadian presence:  The Journey, is an exhibit at the Acadian Memorial celebrating the arrival 
of the Acadians in the Attakapas and Opelousas Districts in 1765.  The Journey is told through early birth, 
death and marriage records, from the Grand Pré records from St. Charles des Mines Church housed at the 
Diocese of Baton Rouge Archives, as well as Father de Civrey’s early records preserved by Father Barrière at 
St. Martin de Tours Catholic Church in St. Martinville.  

"It was really fun to put together an exhibit that not only highlighted historical documents, but also told you 
some of the stories of the families that came here.  The strength and courage and community of these people 
is very impressive," said Elaine Clement, Acadian Memorial Director and Curator of the exhibit. 

A transcription allows visitors to follow the documents and stories 
in English and French.  We’ve had a couple of students who have 
come in to use the exhibit as part of their research for a project.  
Several teachers from Breaux Bridge Primary saw a story on the 
exhibit on KATC and came to view the museums and the exhibit to 
see how they could use them in their classroom work and plan for 
a visit next year.  

Thanks to Anne Boltin, the Head Archivist at the Diocese of Baton 
Rouge, who shared copies of the Grand Pré documents with us on 
paper from the 18th century.  She also spent the day with us on 
Oct. 8 and brought two of the original register covers.  That was 
indeed a very special experience! 

Thanks also to Marty Guidry, who put together a list of documents that linked families between the Grand Pré 
and St. Martin de Tours records.   Un grand merci to Patty Gutekunst, a great mentor, co-conspirator and font 
of knowledge, as well as Jolene Adam, who helped translate into French and then took my work and edited it 
and made it pretty.    

The exhibit funded by the Acadian Memorial Foundation and the City of St. Martinville will  remain open 
through the end of 2015.                                                                                               -Elaine Clément 

Our Committees 

Thanks to all the committee members who worked so hard to make the L'Ordre du Bon Temps gala the    
success it was: 

Steering Committee:   Sylvia Bienvenu, Janie Bulliard,  Elaine Clement, Paul Durand,  Ernest Freyou, 

Marty Guidry, Preston Guillotte and Randy Menard                                                                                                                 

Decorations:  James Akers, Lynne Bonin, Brenda Courville.                                                                      

Program:   Sylvia Bienvenu and Janie Bulliard.                                                                                                       

Silent Auction:   Sylvia Bienvenu, Tracy Frederick, Christy Maraist and Renée Richard. 
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Acadian Memorial Foundation, Inc.       

P. O. Box 379                                        

St. Martinville, LA 70582 

www.acadianmemorial.org 

Telephone: 337-394-2258 

121 South New Market St. 
St. Martinville, LA 70582 

Open 10:00 am to 4:30 pm daily,  

except for major holidays 

Visit the Acadian Memorial 

Acadian memorial foundation     
New Board Members and Officers 

New Board Members 2015-2018                                       

Christi Disher, St. Martinville, La.                                                  
Tracy Frederick, New Iberia, La.                                                    
Roxsan Goudeau, Lafayette, La.                                                
Renée Richard, New Iberia, La. 

Officers - 2015-2016 

Randy Menard, President                                                            
Patricia GuteKunst, President-Elect                                               

Martin Guidry, Secretary                                                               
Jane G. Bulliard, Treasurer                                                            

Sylvia Bienvenu, Parliamentarian 

� � � 

December 2015 Calendar of Events 

Monday, 7th   Elaine Clément - French conversation - 12 p.m. 

NO GENEALOGY WORKSHOP IN DECEMBER          

Wednesday, 16th  Acadian Memorial Foundation Board meeting, 
5:30 p.m. 

The Journey Exhibit, Acadian Memorial, through December 2015 

Calling All Cajuns!  
A Publication of the Acadian Memorial Foundation, Inc.   
Editor: Christine Duhon Brosky 

 

Current admission: $3 for ages 13 and up includes:  
Acadian Memorial & Cultural Heritage Center  
 

Guided tour packages are also available.  
Tour groups and field trips are welcome!   
Please call for rate and reservations.  
 

Tourism Director/Curator Acadian Memorial:  Elaine Clément                                          

Docent:/Tourism & Curator’s Assistant:  Cynthia Champagne                                                 

Docent/Historian/Tour Guide:  James Akers                           

Docents:  Laura Alexander, Merlin Champagne, James Charles, 

Claudia Prade 


